FORTHCOMING TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS

Tuesday	2nd September	2014	FULL COUNCIL	7.00 pm
Tuesday	9th September	2014	PLANNING COMMITTEE	7.00 pm
Tuesday	9th September	2014	Tuesday 9th September 2014 COMMUNITY COMMITTEE	7.15 pm
Tuesday	23rd September	2014	RECREATION & CEMETERY CTTEE.	7.00 pm
Tuesday	7th October	2014	PLANNING COMMITTEE	7.00 pm
Tuesday	7th October	2014	ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE	7.15 pm
Tuesday	21st October	2014	POLICY & RESOURCES CTTEE.	7.00 pm
Tuesday	4th November	2014	FULL COUNCIL	7.00 pm

Residents are welcome to attend and observe all public meetings of the Council and it's Committees. At each full Council meeting, there is an opportunity for residents to ask questions or make comments to the Council.

There is a notice-board on the wall of the Precinct facing the Market Place which has details about the Town Council, and agendas for meetings are displayed prior to a meeting.

ROOMS FOR HIRE AND CIVIL CEREMONIES AT THE OLD COURT HOUSE

The Council Chamber is available to hire for £15.00 an hour and is suitable for meetings, training seminars and social events. The room is also a licensed venue for Civil Ceremonies such as marriages, partnerships and baby -naming.

A smaller meeting room is available for a maximum of twelve people at a cost of £9.00 an hour;

Local Community Groups and Charities are charged at half the above rates. For further information, contact the Town Council.



CONTACTING THE TOWN COUNCIL

If you have any queries relating to Town Council issues they can be addressed to: Bingham Town Council, The Old Court House, Church Street, Bingham, NG13 8AL.

Office opening hours are: Monday – Thursday: 9.30 a.m. – 1.00 p.m. Friday: 9.30 a.m. – 12 noon.

rel: 01949-831445 E-n

E-mail: info@bingham-tc.gov.uk

Bingham Town Council News



September 2014

MAYOR'S CHARITY for 2014/2015

(ISSUE 195)

The Mayor's Charity is Maggie's Cancer Charity.

COMMUNITY LED PLAN

The Community Led Plan is being progressed by the steering group. Therefore look out for further information being advertised and lots of consultation.



COUNCILLOR'S TELEPHONE NUMBERS - "01949" PREFIX + 5 MOBILE NUMBERS

Councillor P. Abbey 837406 Councillor A.Ashmore 07726226921 Councillor M.Barham 07966245583 Councillor Mrs. A. Bryan 831445 Councillor G. Davidson 838564 Councillor J. Eagles 838195 Councillor T. Fox 07501431353 Councillor A.R.Harvey 07722613753 Councillor S. Hull 839346 Councillor T.Kerry 831445 Councillor Mrs. J. Marshall 875841 Councillor F. Purdue-Horan 07505461002 Councillor Mrs. M. Stockwood 875778 Councillor J. Stockwood 875778
ncillor P. Abbey 837406 ncillor M.Barham 07966245583 ncillor G. Davidson 838564 ncillor T. Fox 07501431353 ncillor S. Hull 839346 ncillor Mrs. J. Marshall 875847 ncillor Mrs. M. Stockwood 875778
ncillor P. Abbey ncillor M.Barham ncillor G. Davidson ncillor T. Fox ncillor S. Hull ncillor Mrs. J. Marsh
*

700th ANNIVERSARY OF GRANTING OF MARKET CHARTER

Thanks to Rushcliffe Borough Council for a generous donation and also to Rushcliffe Borough Councillors G.Davidson, M.Stockwood & F.Purdue-Horan for their donations.

The various special events were a success and promoted Bingham Market.

St. Mary & All Saints Church bell ringers successfully rang a full peal on the actual anniversary of the granting of the Market Charter on 15th August 2014.

A special thank you to all those who took part in the peal.

WALLENFELS VISITORS

Visitors from our twin town "Wallenfels" were with us from 2nd August — 9th August and light refreshments were on offer in the Council chambers on Thursday 7th August. It is always nice to strengthen the links with our overseas colleagues.

EATON PLACE TOILETS

The disabled toilet has now been fitted with a RADAR lock and RADAR keys can be purchased via Shopmobility or the internet.



BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION

Whilst Bingham had failed to make it through the first round, positive comments had been received from the judges. The only negative comment regarding the Market Place would, hopefully, be addressed via Rushcliffe Borough Council's investment of £60,000.00 later in the year.

SECURITY

Unfortunately following reports of burglaries recently please be aware of the need to ensure your homes are secure. It is so easy in warmer weather to open a window or two and forget about these when you pop out, be it just to the shops or on the school run.



BINGHAM CEMETERY, THE BANKS

The rules and regulations are available on the website and noticeboard and a hard copy can be obtained from the Town office.

LOST PROPERTY

Please note that occasionally keys/wallets etc. are handed into the office.

If you have lost any recently then on proof of ownership you may be reunited with your valuable possessions.









THE WINNER OF CROSSWORD NO. 72

WAS R. MCCORMICK.

THE ANSWERS WERE:-

ACROSS: 1. WEATHER MAP; 7. ROME; 9. STINKERS; 10. ENCORE; 11. HACKED; 13. NEEDLESS;

14. CAMPION CLOSE; 17. PREDILECTION;

20. REKINDLE; 21. DEDUCE; 22. CANADA;

23. THE ASHES; 25. GENE; 26. NEAR THE SEA

DOWN: 2. EXTRAMAN; 3. TAN; 4. EMEND; 5. MASONIC;

6. PHENETOLE; 7. RECOLLECTED; 8. MORASS; 12. KEPT PRIVATE;

15. OVERDRAWN; 16. CONCRETE; 18. INERTIA; 19. RENAME; 21. DWELT; 24. SEE'

* NOTE: THE CLUE TO 24 DOWN WAS OMITTED AND THIS ERROR WAS TAKEN INTO CONSIDERATION WHEN MARKING.

SCHOOL CROSSING PATROL – FAIRFIELD STREET

Relief School Crossing Patrol for Fairfield Street, Bingham is being advertised by Notts. County Council. If you are interested in the safety of children on their way to and from school please contact Notts. County Council direct.

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARDS

The community noticeboards are for community notices and information and not for commercial advertisements. Bearing this in mind:

Do you live near one of the Community noticeboards? Would you and some friends like to adopt a noticeboard? This would involve generally keeping the noticeboard neat and tidy removing any commercial or inappropriate notices which may have been put on it. If you are at all interested please contact the office and log your interest.

PUBLIC FOOTPATH THROUGH TOOT HILL SCHOOL GROUNDS

Toot Hill School have requested Notts. County Council to consider proposals for the diverting of the footpath which runs through the School site. It is proposed a fence will be erected leaving just a 5m width path which will permanently prevent the use of the field, as an open space amenity, by the public. This has been used as a community facility for over 50yrs and Town Councillors are concerned that the footpath will now be much less attractive and user friendly. For further details contact Bingham Town Council Office and note that there will be a public consultation once the formal diversion order is applied for. Members of the public will have the opportunity to make comments direct to Notts. County Council once the public consultation is underway.